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President’s Message 
I’m getting a lot of work done on my own projects during my shifts as a supervisor 

at the WEC, but mostly I’m working alone and I’m getting a little concerned that more 
of you are not taking advantage of the facility.  At our board meeting this month, your 
board talked about why we all thought you weren’t making more use of the center.   

Some thought that everyone was just burned out from all the time and effort we 
all spent getting up and running.  Others thought it was just that normal lull in 
woodworking that happens when folks start going on vacation, mowing grass and do-
ing yard work.  Still another school of thought was that we needed to have some or-
ganized events to draw folks in.  We’re going to take a survey at our June meeting and 
I hope you will share your thoughts with us.  Are we having the center open on the 
wrong days and times?  Right now we are open on Wednesday evenings, Fridays all 
day, and Saturdays.  We have an online calendar where the supervisors are signing 
up for shifts.  You can check for shifts at http://freecal.brownbearsw.com/awg.  Note 
that the Fridays Group is working at the WEC now instead of at Woodcraft.  We also 
have a terrific library set up at the WEC for your use.  

We also have wood available for sale at the WEC for your projects.  We got a 
really good buy on some cherry and have a large quantity of it available at $3 a board 
foot.  There is other wood available as well.  Boards are priced and in the rack.  

Kinetics in Wood, Wood That Moves 
We have a unique opportunity this month, come and hear John Morgan 

John Morgan has spent the past 28 years researching forms of kinetic  wood-
work. Early emulations of folk art whirligigs and animated toys evolved to hand 
cranked, automata. This pursuit, funded primarily  through Morgan’s vocation as 
a Professor of Design, is the passion that drives his creative research. His narra-
tive product springs from a unique marriage of art, design, and engineering. In 
addition to teaching at Auburn University John 
teaches kinetic sculpture classes at the Marc Ad-
ams School of Woodworking in Indiana. 

Pieces from his limited editions have been 
shown in American Craft and American Wood-
worker magazines and have been exhibited in 
craft galleries and museums in the US, UK and 
Japan. He was awarded the Best of Show by the 
Wharton Esherick Museum’s Toying with Wood 
exhibition and has received numerous purchase 
awards from the Arkansas Arts Center’s Toys 
Designed by Artists. His automata is held by in-
dividual collectors across the US and is repre-
sented in corporate collections in the US and Ja-
pan. 
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Guild News 

Upcoming  
 in 2008  

Kerry McCalla from Tennes-
see  July 17th Meeting 

Ron Peyton  
of The Dogwood Institute  
August 21st Meeting. 

John Lawson  
September 18th meeting. 

Craig Satterlee 
Seminar September 20th 

Doors with Michael 
Tomlin October 16th meet-
ing 

AWG Annual Show  
October 18th through 26th 

Annual Show Reception 
Tuesday, October 21st 

Fred & Elsie Baker Memo-
rial Toys Program  
November 20th 

Annual Christmas Party 
December  



Have trouble remembering our web address?  You can also find us at www.awwg.info 
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Fred Sandlin, a Really Nice Guy 
Most months, space permitting, we run a little arti-

cle about Fred Sandlin and keeping your tools sharp. 
One of our members gave me a call a few days ago to 
tell me a story. He says that he took his planer blades 
over to Fred to get them sharpened. Fred sharpened 
the blades and our member took them home to put 
them back on his planer. 

He installed the first blade but got to thinking 
about which direction the rotation of the cutter head 
was. Anyway, he turned on the machine to make sure. 
Now with only one blade installed, the machine was 
out of balance and took to shaking. The wrench that he 
had on the bed of the planer slid forward and made 
contact with the blade. As you would imagine, other 
than a big old noise, there was also a big old gap cre-
ated in the tooth of that blade. 

Our member called Fred back and told him what 
happened and asked if it could be repaired. As it 
turned out there was enough metal left to sharpen the 
blade and remove the gap. Fred, being the nice man 
that he is, had that blade sharpened again early the 
next morning and wouldn't take any more money. Our 
member was so impressed that he called and told me 
that we should share his story. And there you have it!  

Our Sign is Up! 
Thanks to a collaborative effort, our WEC 

now has a new sign.  Materials were donated by 
Hardwoods of Alabama, AFCO, Michael 
Tomlin, and Buzz Kelly.  The sign was de-
signed by Glenn Phillips with input from 
Nelda Kelly, Cliff Daniels, and Jeff Hood. 

Besides designing and building the sign, we 
had to submit drawings, get a permit, dig foot-
ings, have it inspected.  Meanwhile, the utility 
construction cut right between where we had 
prepared our footings.  Cliff Daniels and Jeff 
Hood did the lion’s share of the work and 
Cliff’s son dug our footings.   

Be sure and take a good look at the sign.  It is 
a two sided, 3 dimensional piece of art.  We 
have a sign that does us proud!  Thanks! 

Fall Seminar Scheduled 
We have another great seminar scheduled for this fall.  
Craig Satterlee from Marietta, Georgia will conduct a 
one-day seminar Saturday, September 20, 2008.   

Craig will show us his techniques for making and fit-
ting doors and drawers for furniture.   

Craig builds furniture on commission in his own shop.  He 
is an instructor at the Center for Furniture Craftsman-
ship in Rockport, Maine, provides private instruction and 
has taught at the Dogwood Institute of Fine Woodwork-
ing.  No matter what your skill level if you build or would 
like to build furniture don’t miss this opportunity to learn 
from a professional.  

The class will be at the new Woodworking and Edu-
cation Center in Maylene.  Lunch will be provided.  
The fee will be $75 for Guild members. 

Keep Your Tools 
Sharp! 

Fred Sandlin, an AWG 
member who owns and oper-
ates a professional sharpening 
service, will pick-up your saw 
blades & other tools at each 
meeting, sharpen them, & 
return them to you the follow-
ing month.  Fred’s charges his 
standard rates less a 5% dis-
count for Guild members. Call 
Fred at (205) 663-7524. 

Directions to  
AWG WEC 

From I 65 South  
Take exit 238 for US31 
toward 
Saginaw/Alabaster.   
Turn right at US31 N,  
Turn left on AL 
119/Montevallo Rd 
Turn right on CR12 
Turn right on CR17 
Look for school house on 
your left  

Unexpected Donations! 
Thanks to the family of Haskins Bowman who do-

nated toy parts for our Friday group’s use.  

Thanks also to Molly Vaughn and Wesley Baker 
(Fred Baker’s children) who donated $1000 in appreciation 
of our assistance with the sale of Fred Baker’s tools.   



We are very fortunate to have the following patrons who 
support the Guild.  They are excellent suppliers of prod-
ucts or services in the local area that provide monetary 
support or allow us to use their various facilities for 
Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodwork-
ing  Offers woodworking classes for beginner to ad-
vanced woodworkers on various topics with concentra-
tion on teaching the “Process” of making furniture. Our 
signature courses on Foundations for Fine Woodwork-
ing, has been extremely popular and guides the student 
through a series of Foundations Courses to prepare 
them for building quality furniture. Other courses in-
clude veneering, turning, finishing and project classes. 
Next year the school is expanding facilities/courses and 
will offer several weeklong courses. All courses are 
taught by master craftsmen with a vast amount of ex-
perience in different areas of expertise. Courses are 
conducted in our spacious horse farm in Alpharetta, GA 
featuring two large fully equipped barns including a 
turning studio & steam bending equipment. The envi-
ronment lends to learning woodworking skills in a 
pleasant surrounding. Our mission: “To provide quality 
instructional courses to individuals who are interested 
in furthering their knowledge of woodworking at all 
levels of interest and skill.” 1640 Mid-Broadwell Rd, 
A l p h a r e t t a ,  G A  3 0 0 0 4  ( 7 7 0 ) - 7 5 1 - 9 5 7 1 
www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

Charter Fire Systems, Inc   Shawn O’Brien & David 
Pavey have served as valuable advisors to the Guild 
relative to fire safety issues.  If you or your business 
have need for fire protection or inspection in the future 
please consider using Charter Fire Systems. (205) 982-
3301 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insur-
ance Agent—Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associ-
ates, Inc. is a family owned agency that has grown to 
one of the largest firms in the Birmingham area.  Rep-
resenting over a dozen insurance carriers, the agency 
provides a full spectrum of insurance services to over 
3500 clients.  From individuals to multi-state corpora-
tions, the agency prides itself on it’s loyal, long term 
client base as a result of unparalleled customer service.  
Contact us for your personal, business, or professional 
insurance needs.  2100 17th Ave. South, Birmingham, 
AL 35205  Telephone (205)-930-9207 FAX (205)-930-
0450 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commer-
cial (205)-706-6252 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, abra-
sives, MRO and machine shop supplies. Founded in 
1985, we are located in Birmingham, Alabama. Max 
Tool represents the product lines of many of industry's 
foremost manufacturers from around the world.. 119 B 

Guild Patrons Citation Court, Birmingham, AL 35209 (205) 942-2466 
www.maxtoolinc.com 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service engrav-
ing shop, offering both laser and flatbed rotary engraving.  
We engrave directly on wood, glass, plastic, and a variety of 
coated metals.  We offer plaques, glass and acrylic 
wards, trophies, interior signs and name badges.  We have 
been in business in Hoover since 1987. Contact Ken Murer, 
The Awards & Engraving Place, 1883 Hoover Court, Hoo-
ver, Al 35226, (205)-823-7676  fax  (205)-822-1111 

Woodcraft The Woodcraft franchise in Pelham, AL  (see 
our ad page 6)  

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

ABC 33/40 - Alabama’s TV News Leader  
Our thanks to local television station ABC 33/40 and video-
grapher, Bill Castle, for their support of the community 
activities of the Alabama Woodworkers Guild. 

Jimenez Paint LLC, Interior and exterior painting, dry-
wall and pressure washing. Quality work - Licensed and 
insured, free estimates. Call Jesus at 966-0142 

Martin Marietta Aggregates, Rickey Horton 

A-1 Sand & Mortar, Alabaster, Butch Clark�

Mel Brown has DVDs available at www.bama4u.org/video.htm. 
A wide variety of topics for Woodworkers and Woodturners. We 
often forget the details by the time we get home. Guild members 
get a special price for only $10 each DVD  including postage. 
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Items for Sale 
For sale:  Walnut, approximately 500BF.  $2 bf for 12 each 
4"x6"x9' beams, also full 4/4 S2S random width and length.   Joe 
Curlette, 205-408-9776.  

For sale:  15 board feet of 5/4 cherry, 6" wide boards, 2 10 footers, 
1 4 footer.   $3.00/BF.  Contact Brian Stauss (for John Phelps), 
205-987-9997, or kybgs@bellsouth.net.  

Meeting Directions: 
Homewood Senior Center 816 Oak Grove Road 
Homewood, AL 

From I65 South, take the West Oxmoor exit, merge into cen-
ter lane. Go through 2 lights.  When in doubt, merge left. At 
the 3rd light (Florida Grill and Weygand Surveyors) take a 
left. Go to the black mail box and turn right into Senior Center 
property. The center has a green roof. (205) 943-0018 

From I65 North, take the Oxmoor Road exit. Turn left. Go 
under interstate (3 lights). When in doubt, merge left. At the 
3rd light (Florida Grill and Weygand Surveyors) take a left. 
Go to the black mail box and turn right into Senior Center 
property. The center has a green roof. (205) 943-0018. 
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About Us 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Thursday at 6:30 p.m. at the Homewood Senior  Center, 816 Oak Grove Road, Homewood, AL. (note exception for April)   

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 
Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org or www.awwg.info 
Contact our Guild News Editor at  nelbuz@msn.com. 
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The Alabama Woodworkers 
Guild, Inc. 

P.O. Box 26665 
Birmingham, AL 35260 

 


